June, 2000 Edition

(303) 494-9324 Treasurer President Wendell Wickstrom Steve Croft (303) 651-9104 Secretary Russ Larsen (303) 673-0147 Vice President Dean Chandler (303) 652-2125 Vice President (303) 275-9550 Glen Miller (303) 665-9826 Editor Chuck Armantrout e-mail chuck@armantrout.com

\_\_\_\_\_\_

### **Notes from the President**

The next meeting will be at the field, 7:00 PM on June 28. The following items have been the focus this month for the Model Club Officers

- 1. A new development has happened with the field. Open Space and the Parks are trying to decide who will control the open space where the field is. Parks say that if Open Space takes control they will move us out. If Parks takes us, things will remain as is. There is a good chance this will happen. However, Parks has recommended that we put the paving on hold until the decision is made. We will do that.
- 2. We have had two cleanup days with 5 people showing up each Saturday. We need more people and I would like suggestions about what to do about this lack of interest. The alternative is to do nothing and see if any one cares.
- 3. The Porta Jon is still not solved. Bring solutions to the next meeting--June 28 at the reservoir. Suggestions:
- 1. Buy a toilet and have pumped when needed
- 2. Contact other companies
- 3. Do Without
- 4. Raise dues \$10 each to cover the exp.

  Bring Airplanes to fly and show or both to the next meeting at the reservoir

# Wendell Wickstrom, President

## Minutes of the May meeting

President Wickstrom called the meeting to order at 7:30 pm. The meeting was held at the field.

President Wickstrom introduced the new members present. Treasurer's Report:

Steve Croft reported a Treasury balance of \$10,600.00, and pledges for the runway of \$2,845.00. He reported that the club has 86 members, including 16 lifetime members.

Brent Warren reported that the world premier of "Marvin's Story" would be held June 10, 2000, at Nederland. After the premier, copies of the tape will be available for \$20.00.

Instructor Program:

Phil Youngren has prepared a checklist

Russ Larsen has the red caps to be given to the instructors The following signed up:

Wendell Wickstrom, Dean Chandler, and Tony Kilwein A suggestion was made to place an \* next to the names on the member list and to post the names at the field. President Wickstrom reported that the turn out for work days has been unacceptable. Only 5 people showed up each time

and mostly the same ones each time. Discussion followed about ways to get a better turn out.

Paving & Porta Potti:

President Wickstrom stated that he had made the assumption that the membership wanted to repair the runways. He also stated that it seemed to make sense to save the cost of the Porta Potti to put towards the paving project. Steve Croft agreed to contact Boulder Councilman Dan Corson, as a follow up of a suggestion from the senior citizen committee. Nicholas Mati agreed to check with the Ft. Collins club on their situation. Herb W. will check with his septic hauler about servicing a unit that would be owned by the club. Anyone knowing of a Porta Potti unit for sale, please contact one of the officers.

Tony K. made a motion to lock the Porta Potti, if one is purchased. Steve Croft seconded the motion. Motion carried. Dean Chandler made a motion to proceed with the paving project. Lee Sturgeon added an amendment authorizing the officers to spend up to a maximum of \$12,500.00 and to proceed ASAP. Motion seconded by Joe Mozgai. Motion carried.

Membership:

Steve Croft agreed to send a reminder to those members who paid dues last year, but have not paid this year.

Announcements:

Tony Kilwein talked about the Longmont fly in on 6-25-2000. There is an opportunity for both flyers and static display. Between 11:00am and 2:00pm, there will be approximately 45 minutes for flying. Flying will occur in groups of 4 people at a time. All types of aircraft are ok. Tony needs commitments from people. The type of aircraft and frequency is needed.

The float fly netted \$210.00.

A demonstration of combat fliers was suggested as a program for next month weather permitting.

Other Business:

Brent Warren reported that he had received a call from Cindy & Ilene Lewis concerning the return of some memorabilia to the family. President Wickstrom said that he is aware of the requests. He indicated that some plans have been found.

Glenn Miller brought one of his planes, and Steve Croft had plans on display for a project that he is working on. Meeting adjourned at 8:30 pm.

Respectfully submitted, **Russell Larsen, Secretary** 

#### ON THE HORIZON

BOULDER AEROMODELING SOCIETY http://www.milehighflight.com/BoulderRC.htm

June 28 Monthly Meeting, 7:00 PM

The Boulder Model Airport At the Boulder Reservoir

June 25 EAA Show Longmont Airport

JEFCO AEROMOD'LERS

http://www.cris.com/~htsimps/jefco/jfcohome.html

ARVADA ASSOCIATED MODELERS http://members.xoom.com/aamodelers/

LOVE-AIR R/C INC.

http://www.fortnet.org/loveairrc/ May 27-28 IMAC contest August 19-20 BIG BIRD fly in

MILE HI

http://www.milehirc.com/

# Classifieds

Ads provided at no-charge to members

-----

# THE YELLOW PAGES

A listing of area merchants whose products are of interest to model aviation enthusiasts; provided as a service to our members.

Boulder Hobbies, 2125 32nd Street, Boulder (303-442-8669), Phil Battany Hobby Town, 800 South Hover Rd. Longmont, (303-774-1557) Jim Koln. Don's Hobbies, 815 10th Street, Greeley (970-353-3115) Tony Farro Things with Wings, 6268 W. 10th #2 Greeley (970-352-1067) Jim Richardson

Hobby Town, 6815~W.~88th Ave., Westminster, (303-431-0482), James Miley.

Hobby Giant, 5545-A, Olde Wadsworth, Arvada, (303-940-9238), Larry Cencich.

Action Hobbies, 1477 Carr, Lakewood, (303-233-6275), Glen A. Magree. Heliport Hobbies, 1400 W. 70th Street, Denver (303-430-8828) Also Magnum Fuels

The Inverted Flyer is published monthly by the Boulder Aeromodeling Society as a service to it's members. Submissions for publication are encouraged and can be but are not limited to: articles pertaining to Aeromodeling, letters to the editor, short news items of general interest to BAS members, and announcements. Space permitting, all submissions will be published except as follows: no anonymous letters or any submission containing morally objectionable content or language, as judged by the editor. Classified adds will be provided to the members of BAS free of charge. The deadline for all submissions and classified adds will be the second Tuesday of the month for publication on or about the third Wednesday of the month. Opinions expressed in the Inverted Flyer are not necessarily those of the Boulder Aeromodeling Society general membership.

\_\_\_\_\_



Lakewood, Colorado 80215-6639